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June 25, 2013

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Governor

First Floor, State House
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

There is a need for maintenance to be performed on a boiler that controls the
heating and humidity in the State House. The work will cost approximately
$60,000 and is a part of the planned maintenance for the State House this
coming fiscal year.

There is a line in the proposed budget for the fiscal year 2013-14 that
allocates $60,000 to the Budget and Control Board for State House
dehumidification and heating. The Budget and Control Board, Division of
General Services, will be able to perform the maintenance on the boiler using
existing funds and, therefore, does not need the additional funding allocated
in the budget for this task.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information.
Sincerely

MNuncsa florns’

Marcia Adams
Executive Director
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